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MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, July 13, 2009 at 7:39 p.m. at the North Plainfield Community Center, 614 Greenbrook Road, North Plainfield, New Jersey.


PRESENT:


Council Members:
Mary H. Forbes

Lawrence La Ronde





Frank Righetti





Douglas M. Singleterry





Frank “Skip” Stabile, Council President


Also Present:

Mayor Michael Giordano, Jr

David E. Hollod, Business Administrator

Eric M. Bernstein, Esq., Borough Attorney





Richard K. Phoenix, RMC, Borough Clerk


ABSENT:


Council Members:
Robert E. Hitchcock (excused)





Everett Merrill (excused)


The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Mr. La Ronde.


Council President Stabile requested a moment of silence for the men and women serving in our Armed Forces.


Council President Stabile read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield, scheduled by resolution of the Council adopted on January 1, 2009.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News and The Star-Ledger on January 2, 2009 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."


Council President Stabile requested everyone shut off their cell phones during the meeting.

PUBLIC COMMENT:  


Martin Greenblatt, property owner, 75 Somerset Street, North Plainfield, stated that he has been the owner since 2001, and after bringing the property up to code, decided to open a café and pool hall.  The application was denied and now he has taken North Plainfield to court.  He questioned what the town is trying to do by instituting such lawsuits. 


Barbara Habeeb, 73 Mountain Avenue, North Plainfield, stated that Dunellen purchased property through the Middlesex County Open Space program before it was developed.  


NEW BUSINESS:

1.
Charitable Solicitation in Roadways by North Plainfield Rescue Squad Inc. – F.S.S.  Mr. Stabile commented that the coin toss as requested on Somerset Street represents something the Squad wants to do to help right their financial ship.


Mr. La Ronde asked why they would not try collections on Watchung Avenue, and Mr. Stabile noted that the location specified by the Squad on Somerset Street would benefit from the regulation of the traffic by traffic lights, allowing motorists to stop and contribute.  Mrs. Forbes reminded of students exiting Somerset School, and that there should be caution and awareness of their presence during the collection.  On consensus, Council indicated their agreement with the coin toss permit.


OLD BUSINESS:

1.
Satellite dish ordinance revision regarding historic homes – F.S.S.  The Clerk’s Office had researched and distributed a Federal Communications Commission information sheet addressing placement of receiving antennas and the Over-the-Air Reception Devices Rule, the pre-emption of restrictions on placement of direct broadcast satellite, broadband radio service and television broadcast antennas.  Mr. Stabile advised that Mr. Bernstein’s office would be drafting an ordinance that would apply to the Borough’s historic district.


REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES, COMMISSIONS:
Mr. La Ronde reported on the success of the Fourth of July parade and fireworks.

Mr. Singleterry advised that the farmer’s market will be open on Saturdays from 9:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. through September.

Motion to adjourn by Mr. La Ronde, seconded by Mr. Righetti and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 7:52 p.m.
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